Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc.

Membership Meeting

Date held: May 14, 2013 Began: 7:34 PM Carl Landis Presiding

This meeting was held at the show grounds.

There were 19 members in attendance.

Secretary's report accepted as read, motion by: Ray Hummel, 2nd by: Donald White, Motion carried.

Amount in the bank: \$2,554.90 CD: \$10,000.00

Treasurer's report accepted as read, motion by: Perry Aitkin, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried.

Old Business: It was mentioned that 2 plots of oats have been planted. One on the grounds and the other one at the East Snyder Community Gardens as a buffer zone. It might be ready for harvest in late July, early August.

There might be a plow day at Dave Daku's farm in June. It will be around 40-50 acres.

Discussed putting a toilet out by the camp site for the campers to use.

Mahlon Boop said he got the blocks for the shingle mill. This will probably be the last time we will be getting them since Kuhn's Brothers is selling out.

Discussed the simulated Ag rescue. It will be held out in the side parking lot around 9-10 AM on Saturday. Life Flight will be coming if available. It was mentioned that it might be moved over to the swale area by the square dancing pad next year. The fire companies would like to use the grounds for other training like a bus roll over and tractor trailer roll over.

It was mentioned that Dennis will need to announce what is going on when the fire trucks come in to the grounds.

Discussed the kids pedal pulls. The first place award will be a plaque, second and third place get ribbons and all participants will receive candy.

Also discussed the Ag/Dairy events. The activities tent will be next to the train station.
The petting zoo will be located at the end of the food row.
Ray Hummel mentioned that the church services will be at 9:00 AM. This will need to be changed in next year's brochures.
There was no new business discussed.
At 8:22 PM, Mark Cromley made a motion to adjourn, 2 nd by: Mahlon Boop, Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary